Finance Committee Minutes

Wednesday, June 4, 2008

Present: Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Kirby, Mr. Linnane, Mr. Jones, Sr., Mr. Johnson, 
Mr. Mastascusa (7:10), and Mr. Westervelt (7:35)

Absent: Mr. Wolpin

Guests: Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator

The meeting came to order at 7:00 pm

Reserve Fund Transfers
A request from Veterans’ Benefits in the amount of $5,850 was received.  The balance in the Veterans’ Benefits account is $32.86.

Mr. Kelliher moved to approve the Reserve Fund Transfer of $5,850 to Veterans’ Benefits, Mr. Kirby seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimous.

3% Transfers 
Mr. Balukonis brought two 3% transfer requests to the Finance Committee for review.  One transfer is from the Water Dept. to transfer funds between the Personnel Services to Purchase Services in the amount of $49,000.  The other 3% transfer request was from Employee Benefits to Property and Liability Insurance in the amount of $9,861.23.

Mr. Mastascusa moved to approve the 3% transfer request dated 6/3/08 from the Town Administrator to the Finance Committee for $2,845.  Mr. Kelliher seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimously.

Mr. Mastascusa moved to approve the 3% transfer request from the Town Administrator to the Finance Committee dated 6/3/08 in the amount of $7,740.  Mr. Linnane seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimously

Mr. Mastascusa moved to approve the 3% transfer request from the Water Personnel Services to Water Purchase Services in the amount of $49,000.  Mr. Johnson seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimously.

School budget books were passed out.

Mr. Balukonis advised members that the mechanic who was occupying the Wheeler Barn has moved out.  One of the chain lifts that was being used in the barn was his personal property and a heavy equipment moving contractor had to be hired to move his chain lift  back to his house.

Ms. Hurlbut told members about the conversation she had with Mr. Nelson.  Mr. Nelson told her that they have moved some money around and there is no longer a SPED deficit.  She also told members the details she learned about the Chartwell company.

Town Administrator’s Report

Mr. Balukonis advised members that the town has received $5 Mil from the state as a partial payment for reimbursement on the Batchelder building project.  Mr. Balukonis said that $7,686,000 will be due on 9/16/08 for bonds and this money could make a big cut in that amount.

The Board of Selectmen will hold a Public Hearing on the Betterment Program on June 16th at 7:15 PM at the Middle School large group room.

Mr. Balukonis said there may be $8,300 in arbitration costs.  Any monies remaining in the Salary Pool could be used to offset those costs.

Revenues received for excise taxes have met their expected mark and then some.

A cell tower lease at Swan Pond is in the works and a forest management plan may be implemented over on the town-owned portion of Swan Pond.

The Board of Selectmen voted to increase trash fees.  The issue will be revisited in October.  There was also a discussion about establishing an enterprise fund for trash.

Mr. Mastascusa moved to approve the minutes of 5/14/08 as amended.  Mr. Westervelt seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimously.

The next scheduled meeting is posted for Wednesday, July 9, 2008, at 7:00 PM.

Mr. Mastascusa moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM.  Mr. Kirby seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimously.

Approved ______________________________ Dated ____________________    

